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Should you remain dissatisfied with the outcome you have a right under Section 50 of the 
FOIA to appeal against the decision by contacting the Information Commissioner at:- 
 
Information Commissioner’s Office 
FOI/EIR Complaints Resolution 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
SK9 5AF 
https://ico.org.uk/concerns/ 
 
If you wish to request further information from the CAA, please use the form on the CAA 
website at http://publicapps.caa.co.uk/modalapplication.aspx?appid=24. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Freedom of Information Team 
Information Rights Specialist 
 
CAA INTERNAL REVIEW & COMPLAINTS PROCEDURE 
 
 
 The original case to which the appeal or complaint relates is identified and the case 

file is made available; 

 The appeal or complaint is allocated to an Appeal Manager, the appeal is 

acknowledged and the details of the Appeal Manager are provided to the applicant; 

 The Appeal Manager reviews the case to understand the nature of the appeal or 

complaint, reviews the actions and decisions taken in connection with the original 

case and takes account of any new information that may have been received.  This 

will typically require contact with those persons involved in the original case and 

consultation with the CAA Legal Department; 

 The Appeal Manager concludes the review and, after consultation with those involved 

with the case, and with the CAA Legal Department, agrees on the course of action to 

be taken; 

 The Appeal Manager prepares the necessary response and collates any information 

to be provided to the applicant; 

 The response and any necessary information is sent to the applicant, together with 

information about further rights of appeal to the Information Commissioners Office, 

including full contact details. 

 
Explanatory Annex 
The CAA GAU has been working with several balloon industry SMEs on Phase 2 of the 
General Aviation Pilot Licensing Simplification project. This project is now working towards 
a public / stakeholder consultation. However, the CAA Chairman of the Pilot Licensing 
Simplification project and the Ballooning subgroup (same person) has stated in draft 
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consultation documents: "Requiring all [balloon] pilots to hold a BPL under Part-BFCL in 
order to operate Part-21 balloons (and therefore for all commercial ballooning) was a 
regulatory decision taken before this licensing project initiated in 2021." The above 
statement is the most contentious element of U.K. balloon pilot licences, with 89% of UK 
balloon pilots (who expressed a preference) preferring to retain the UK CPL(B) and UK 
PPL(BA) balloon pilot licences (as detailed within the UK Air Navigation Order) for the U.K. 
ballooning sector, post Brexit and post the U.K. leaving EASA. The preference is supported 
on strong safety and economic grounds. We have been unable to find any record of a public 
/ stakeholder consultation regarding this regulatory decision, which as well as affecting 
safety and economic matters, introduces "gold plating" in a number of areas and even sees 
the CAA take back devolved elements of the private balloon licence, without any safety data 
to support this action. Given the huge implication that this regulatory decision has, or will 
have, on the U.K. ballooning sector; we are requesting, under a formal FOI request, all 
information pertaining to this regulatory decision and in particular pertaining to all 
consultation that was undertaken with the U.K. ballooning sector. 
 
 
 




